January 3, 2006

To:  US Congress, US Senate, and all elected officials 

We write to inform you and urge your intervention to save the life of a prominent human rights activist in Cambodia, Kem Sokha.  He was arrested at the Cambodian Center of Human Rights (CCHR), where he served as chairman, on December 31, 2005 on charges of defamation against the government.  This is another outrageous demonstration of the Cambodian government’s continued oppression of the people’s fundamental rights and liberties.
The United States must condemn strongman Hun Sen for his practice of silencing dissident voices or there will be more tragic loss of democratic proponents, including Mr. Kem Sokha. In fact, a few months ago journalist Mam Sonando and President of the Cambodian Independent Teacher’s Association, Rong Chhun, were arrested and jailed. In prior years (2003-2004), a number of leading democratic proponents were gunned down.  A deteriorating and dangerous political environment such as this greatly strains Cambodia’s emerging and fragile democracy.

We must fight to stop this trend to protect democratic forces for basic freedom and real change in Cambodia. If the political environment is not conducive to real democratic progress, substantial social and economic development will not occur. Cambodia is badly in need of structural reform at all levels. A government by popular consent through the use of intimidation and violence will dampen any hope for genuine development.
Your help is needed and fast!  This is consistent with the U.S. administration’s democracy-promotion policies to free people from terror and tyranny such as Hun Sen and his government.
Sincerely,

